

U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development

Detroit Field Office
Office of Community Planning and Development
Patrick V. McNamara Federal Building
477 Michigan Avenue, Room 1685
Detroit, MI 48226-2592
Tel. (313) 226-6689

OCT 1-9 - 2017

Ms. Karry Rieth, Manager Community and Home Improvement Division County of Oakland 250 Elizabeth Lake Road, Suite 1900 Pontiac, Michigan 48341-0415

Dear Ms. Rieth:

SUBJECT:

2017 Annual Plan Approval

County of Oakland ...

Community Development Block Grant Program

B-17-UC-26-0002

HOME Investment Partnerships Program

M17-DC260210

Emergency Solutions Grants

E-17-UC-26-0002

We are pleased to approve your Fiscal Year 2017 Annual Plan. The grant assistance that is being approved with the Plan is as follows:

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program \$4,999,086 HOME Investment Partnerships (HOME) Program \$2,200,079 Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) \$328,673

The total allocation for your community is \$7,527,838. Your 2017 program year began on July 1, 2017.

We would like to take this opportunity to commend Oakland County on your successful completion of this year's Annual Plan. We believe that the goals and objectives developed through this process provide the foundation for the formulation of new partnerships at all levels of government and with the private sector including for-profit and non-profit organizations. These partnerships are invaluable as you and your partners address the problems of affordable housing, homelessness, and economic opportunities for all citizens, particularly for very low-income, low-income and moderate-income persons.

Enclosed are two copies of each of the required Grant Agreements and Funding Approvals. This constitutes the contract between our Department and Oakland County. You should note any special conditions listed in the Funding Approvals. Please return an executed

copy for each Grant to the Detroit Field Office of Community Planning and Development, and retain the other for your records. You may scan and email the Grant Agreements to my attention at: DetroitCPD@hud.gov.

Again, we congratulate you and your staff on the preparation of this year's Annual Plan. We look forward to working with you during the year to accomplish the goals Oakland County has set forth and to further refine and improve the Consolidated Plan development process.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this letter or other items related to the community development programs, please contact, Darlene White, Senior Community Planning and Development Representative, at (313) 234-7336 or via email at darlene e.white@hud.gov.

Sincereby,

Keith E. Hernández, AICP

Director

Office of Community Planning and Development

Enclosures